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Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact 
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse 
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines 
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summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #:

Project Title:

Lead Agency:

Contact Name:

Email: Phone Number:

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.


	Print Form Button: 
	Text Field: 
	Project Title: NERSP PCL 25 – Sutter Parking Garage Expansion & Sutter MOB 7; File#PL22-0024 and PL22-0061
	Lead Agency: City of Roseville
	Contact Name: Escarlet Mar, Associate Planner
	Email: emar@roseville.ca.us
	Phone Number: (916) 774-5247
	Project Location: Roseville                                                                                              Placer County
	Project Description: The project site is within the Northeast Roseville Specific Plan area. The two (2) proposed buildings are located within the existing 49-acre Sutter Roseville Medical Center campus, specifically on the northeastern area of the campus. The two (2) proposed projects are both within the previously analyzed and approved campus square footage. The applicant requests approval of two (2) Design Review Permits for the expansion of an existing five-story parking garage with a six-story parking addition and a new medical office building (MOB). As part of the MOB 7 construction, Sutter proposes a new Graduate Medical Education (GME) program on the first floor of MOB 7. As such, the applicant requests approval of a Conditional Use Permit to permit the new GME program.
	Project's Effects: In reviewing the site specific information provided for this project and acting as Lead Agency, the City of Roseville, Development Services Department, Planning Division has analyzed the potential environmental impacts created by this project and determined that the impacts are less than significant. As demonstrated in the initial study checklist, there are no project specific significant effects which are peculiar to the project or site that cannot be reduced to less than significant effects through mitigation (CEQA Section 15183) and therefore an EIR is not required. Therefore, on the basis of the foregoing initial study, the proposed project will not have a significant effect on the environment and a Negative Declaration has been prepared.
	Areas of Controversy: N/A
	List of Agencies: N/A


